FN ROCKWOOL

05/24/2021

Mr. Keith R. Allison

Environmental Inspector

WYV Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Water and Waste Management
22288 Northwestern Pk

Romney, WV 26757.

Dear Mr. Allison,

The RANS facility is sending this communication to keep you informed on some maintenance that will
be taking place on the outlet system for the Stormwater Management Basin. This work will take place
over the next several days. During a routine inspection of the facility, the butterfly valve located on the
discharge pipe approximately 110 feet from the pond riser structure was exercised. It was noted that
the valve does have motion and is currently open and the pond is functioning. The observed condition
in question is that the valve does not appear to be moving through its entire range of motion.

RANS has tasked a local contractor to excavate around the valve and provide access to inspect these
components. This will occur during the upcoming several days (starting Friday May 21) while the
weather is forecast to have minimal chances of precipitation. Temporary access to the pipe will most
likely be necessary through removal of a section of the top of the pipe. The flow line and sides of the
discharge line will remain in place. RANS will update you on final actions taken to access and inspect
the pipe and valve. RANS will also inform you of repairs/maintenance conducted and schedule for
such repairs if they cannot be promptly completed.

Do not hesitate to contact Ryan Durrill at 304-830-6464 should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

hirilory P’

Kimberly Burgess
SHE Director — North America
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